
Please direct questions to (847) 256.9585  

or email bewell@matherplacewilmette.com.  

Friday, April 17, 2020     

 

Dear Residents, 

 

We have put quarantine protocols in place in an effort to reduce your risk of being infected 

with COVID-19. We continue to stress that staying in your apartment, avoiding direct 

contact with others and with surfaces that an infected, asymptomatic person may have 

touched, is essential to protect you.  

 

We understand your desire to go outside for fresh air and a walk, and we want to plan for 

how to offer, at some point, a safe way to do so. To ensure your safety first and provide an 

opportunity for those that wish to go outside, please answer the questions below (circle your 

answers): 

 

1. Do you want to leave your apartment for walks in the Mather Place outdoor courtyards? 

YES  NO. I WISH TO REMAIN IN MY APARTMENT UNTIL THERE IS 

LESS RISK. 

 

2. If YES, do you prefer to walk in the morning (after 9:30 a.m.), or afternoon (after 1:00 

p.m.)? 

MORNING    AFTERNOON    EITHER 

 

3. Do you want to walk vigorously or simply sit outside and enjoy the outdoors? 

VIGOROUS WALKING  SIT OUTSIDE 

 

4. The State of Illinois and the Centers for Disease Control recommend wearing cloth face 

coverings in public settings to help prevent the spread of the virus. Mather Place requires 

that you wear a face mask in order to leave your apartment. Please acknowledge that you 

will wear your mask outside of your apartment by checking Yes below. 

 

Yes, I will keep my mask on while outside of my apartment. ___________ 

 

Once we receive your responses, we will develop plans to support your wishes. We cannot 

provide an exact date as to when you may leave your apartment for walks. April 24 is 

the earliest date that we will have gone 14 days without a new positive case at Mather 

Place and the earliest date to consider having you leave your apartment, assuming 

there are no new cases reported. If county or state officials report to us that cases are 

rising, we may delay the start date.  

 

Please place your paper with responses on your chair or table outside your apartment door. 

We will pick these up after 5:00 p.m. today.   

Katrina O’Neill 
Executive Director 

Resident Name:  
 
 
Resident Apartment #:  
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